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June 2022

The States of Guernsey has published legislation introducing what is commonly known as "no fault divorce", as well as other practical
and procedural changes to the divorce process.

Under the current law, which dates back to 1939 but which has been amended over the years, there is one ground for divorce: that the
marriage has irretrievably broken down. This is demonstrated in one of five ways:

At present, the only way to obtain a divorce without a period of separation is if the other person has committed adultery or
unreasonable behaviour. This can sometimes lead to difficulties as, if there has been no adultery or unreasonable behaviour, the
parties must live apart for at least two years before they can legally be divorced, even if both agree that the marriage is at an end.

The new legislation will bring Guernsey into line with the recent change of law in the UK, and allow for a divorce without a period of
separation if either party decides the marriage is over. It will also remove the ability for a person to defend a divorce.

In terms of procedure, there will still be a "cooling off" period of 60 days from the time the divorce petition is made to the granting of a
Provisional Order of Divorce. A Final Order of divorce would follow around 32 days later, meaning the process takes around three and
a half months.

Crucially, it is hoped that by removing the need to allege unreasonable behaviour or adultery, the process will be less emotionally
fraught for parties during what will inevitably already be a difficult period.

It is anticipated that the new law will come into effect in 2023. The Court will retain the power to order the division of finances upon
divorce, so parties should seek legal advice prior to beginning the process.
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Our family law team has extensive expertise in all areas of family law, including divorce, and is known for providing a personalised,
responsive service to clients.

Partner Elizabeth Couch and Senior Associate Sarah Millar in Guernsey and partner Dionne Gilbert in Jersey will advise and guide you
towards a fair and practical outcome in all legal aspects of divorce, children and finances. Our lawyers have MANY years' combined
experience and are members of Resolution (formerly the Solicitors’ Family Law Association). They are trained in collaborative law,
mediation and arbitration.

To contact our family law team to find out how we can help you click here.

https://www.collascrill.com/services/family-law/
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